BALTIMORE COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Dr. Myriam Yarbrough • Superintendent • 6901 North Charles Street • Towson, MD • 21204

July 7, 2023

Dear Staff, Faculty, Parents, and Guardians of Sparrows Point Middle School,

I am excited to share with you that, effective July 10, 2023, I will be serving as the principal of Sparrows Point Middle School. I am starting my 28th year as an educator. Most recently, I have served as the Chief Academic Officer for the past six years in BCPS. Previously, I also served as a school administrator at all levels. In Baltimore City Public Schools, I was a principal of an elementary/middle school and in Harford County Public Schools I was a secondary school administrator at both the middle and the high school levels. My experience provides me with a deep understanding of where middle school students come from as sixth graders, the uniqueness of 7th graders, and where they are moving onto as 8th graders and how to support their growth and success along the way.

I am most passionate about helping our students learn and grow into the amazing leaders of tomorrow. I have a sincere commitment to partner with you for the success of our Sparrows Point Middle School students. I am looking forward to working with all of you and I am eager to meet students and families. More information will follow regarding a *Meet and Greet* so we can learn more about each other. Fun fact, I was a high school history teacher, and my local Sparrows Point history challenge question for you is: "Do you think I am related to McComas and Wells, why or why not?"

If you would like to reach out via email, I would love to hear from you; my email address is mboswellmccomas@bcps.org

Thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mary Boswell-McComas

MABrufflelang

Principal, Sparrows Point Middle School